13/0578 and 13/579

Discharge of Conditions 3 and 4 of NP/13/0343(full) and Condition 3 of 13/0345(advert) in relation to the installation of ATM machine, Post Office, Long Street, Newport


Background

Planning permission and advertisement consent were granted earlier this year for the installation of an ATM machine at Newport Post Office in Long Street, Newport.  The applications were reported to the Development Management committee meeting on 18th September 2013 as the owner of the premises is a member of the Authority and were approved subject to conditions.  (NP/13/0343 and 13/0344)
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Conditions 3 and 4 of the planning permission (NP/13/0343) required full details of the security panel surrounding the ATM and the re-location of the post box to be submitted to and approved in writing by the NPA.  Similarly condition 3 of the advertisement consent (NP/13/0344) required the details of the security panel to be approved by the NPA.  

Current Applications

Two applications have been submitted for the discharge of the above conditions under references NP/13/0578 and 13/0579.  As members are aware applications to discharge conditions are now logged into the Authority’s system and given unique reference numbers. This change in protocol was introduced to enable these types of application to be formally logged, reported on and audited.  The Authority has eight weeks to determination the applications.  

Delegation to Officers

The discharging of conditions is delegated to officers under the Authority’s Scheme of Delegation in most cases, but the formal logging of the discharging of conditions has highlighted that for those applications where an officer or member has an interest, there is no express delegation to officers to discharge related conditions. As such applications should be reported to members for a resolution.  It is intended to report to the National Park Authority meeting in due course on this matter, but in the meantime the two subject applications will need to be determined.  The applications were only registered on the 25th November 2013 but would exceed their eight week target date for determination if reported to the Development Management committee in January.  No view has been formulated on the applications at this stage due to the early stage of their processing.

In the circumstances, and to enable the applications to be determined within their eight weeks, it is recommended that members delegate the determination of these discharge of condition applications to the Head of Development Management.  

Recommendation

That the determination of applications NP/13/0578 and 13/0579 be delegated to the Head of Development Management.  
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